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Cambridge Planning Commission Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, April 4, 2023 

 
 
Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a regular meeting of the Cambridge Planning Commission was 
held at Cambridge City Hall, 300 3rd Avenue NE, Cambridge, Minnesota. 
 
Members Present: Commissioners Jessica Kluck (Chair), Robert Boese (Vice Chair), Joe Morin, 

Michael Liddy, and Aaron Berg (City Council Representative). 
 
Members Absent: David Redfield and Amanda Latsch 
 
Staff Present: Community Development Director Marcia Westover, City Planner Jacob Nosbush 
 
Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance  
Kluck called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Approval of Agenda 
Berg moved, seconded by Boese, to approve the agenda. All voted aye, no nays.  Motion carried 5/0. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Liddy requested changes to the March 7th, 2023 Planning Commission Minutes. Boese motioned, 
seconded by Morin, to approve the amended minutes. Motion carried 5/0. 
 
Public Comment 
No public comment 
 
New Business 
PUBLIC HEARING  Variance for River Setback at 3310 Ten Oaks St. S. 
Nosbush summarized the request of Timothy Holmberg, 3310 Ten Oaks St. S., Cambridge, MN 55008, 
for a variance to decrease the standard setback to the Ordinary High-Water Mark (OHWM) of the 
Rum River from 150’ to 125’ for the purpose of a garage addition.     
 
In this case, Nosbush contined, the existing dwelling and attached garage were constructed well prior 
to the setback code being in place. The requested expansion is both minimal and reasonable in that it 
will be a 7’ by 21’ expansion which will be constructed away from the water on an existing impervious 
area. The area proposed to be used is currently flanked by two sloped “wing walls”.  
 
Nosbush said that DNR Area Hydrologist Craig Wills had no concerns with this variance. The review 
period for the State level has not yet passed, thus the one condition on the approval. The notification 
deadline will be after City Council review of this application, if there are concerns, they will be 
addressed at that time. 
 
Nosbush stated a variance procedure is intended to provide a means by which relief may be granted 
from unforeseen applications of the city code that create practical difficulties. The Planning 
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